## **Meeting Minutes OBNA**

September 18, 2023 @ 6:30-7:30

Board Attendees: John Fischer, Conor Carlsen, Mark Weers,, Karen Harding, Richard Ross, Board Absent: Travis Abele, Kathy Nagal-Hood, Nunzie Gould, Chris Friess, Nick Murray

#### 1. Traffic Team report; John and Richard

a. Meeting with Robin Lewis

Nick, Richard and John met with Robin Lewis (who is heading NSSP) regarding cut through at Sisemore and OBNA goals

- Robin discussed conceptual traffic calming at Sisemore, Lava?
- · Perhaps a modal filter at Lava and Kansas.
- Perhaps a readjustment of the Harriman/Georgia intersection potential pocket park?
- Broadway traffic issues appear to have been pushed to the back burner by City.
- Phase IV of Greenway project have stalled.
- Robin was interested in the Neighborhood Beautification Project OBNA has discussed in past.
- b. NSSP interactive event; Sept 22 @ 5-7:30 at the Larkspur Park picnic shelter. Robin Lewis and City staff presenting.
- c. Development vs City for traffic mitigation through Old Bend is still not clear.
- Timber Yards development will need to do traffic mitigation.
- Hopeful that the master plan will encompass OBNA concerns but we are awaiting.

#### d. Recap

- · Concerns: Broadway, Sisemore and Harriman are being used as collectors
- · Impression Robin understands the issues and concerns of OBNA
- Plan: continued advocacy and education

# 2. <u>Development in/around Old Bend</u>

- a. Killian Pacific- commercial and apartments, 2 5-6 story buildings
- With this development comes the extension of Sisemore to Industrial Way
- b. Ironhorse property; mixed use, 2-3 levels with condos on top of commercial.

# 3. Parking in Old Bend

- Need update from Parking district team
- Anticipate that with 300 new tenants at the Killian Pacific development, the east side of Old Bend will want to be included in Parking District.

### 4. NLA/NART updates

NLA is on pause per City Council decision - no new info

- NART reconfiguring mission statement and membership as group feels disempowered.
- Karen is withdrawing as NART rep

# 5. Annual Meeting

- Vote to go ahead with Thursday Oct 12 2023 from 5-7 at the Environmental Center.
- · Will work on Agenda via email
- · Conor to design postcard will need to go out soon
- Karen to contact printer

### 6. Recap/Plan

- a. Possibly meet with Barb Campbell CC liaison to discuss OBNA concerns and attend annual Meeting. John to f/u
- b. Annual Meeting need volunteers from Board. Work on agenda.